
Revised:  10.28.2024 
 

 

 

 

Supplemental Document 10/28/2024 
Clarification of Recreational Trapping and Trapping for Livestock Protection 

Fish and Wildlife Commission Meeting – November 12, 2024 

 

On Friday, 10/25/2024, FWP posted proposed additional wolf and other species trapping regulations 
within and outside the geographic scope identified by federal court order.  The proposal makes a 
distinction between recreational trapping for coyotes and other predatory/nongame species and trapping 
those species for livestock protection.  This supplemental document does not change FWP’s proposal but 
does seek to clarify how recreational and livestock protection trapping would be impacted by the proposal. 

Recreational trappers pursuing coyotes and other predatory/nongame species inside the geographic scope 
identified by federal court order: 

Free supplemental trapping permit required starting December 1. 

Required adjustments to traps and snares if a grizzly bear is captured in a trap or snare. 

Trappers pursuing coyotes and other predatory/nongame species for livestock protection inside the 
geographic scope identified by federal court order: 

Free supplemental trapping permit required starting December 1. 

Complete signed affidavit attesting to livestock protection trapping efforts. 

Recreational trappers and trappers trapping for livestock protection outside the geographic scope 
identified by federal court order:  No change from 2023 regulations. 

 


